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News Release                       

23 December 2009
NI Water Welcomes Further Improvements in Water Utility Discharges
NI Water has welcomed the 2008 Water Utility Discharges report which came out today from the Northern Ireland Environment Agency (NIEA).  The report, which assessed NI Water against regulatory standards, found that quality of sewage discharges is improving in Northern Ireland.

The assessment details NI Water’s compliance with NIEA and European discharge standards during 2008 and compares it with the organisation’s compliance covering 2004 to 2007.

Angela Halpenny, Head of Environmental Regulation at NI Water explains further,  
“The report shows there has been a sustained improvement in compliance of discharges from wastewater treatment works with the compliance increasing from 80% in 2004 to 88% in 2008.  This is a clear indication that our infrastructure is benefiting from the substantial investment made by NI Water in our wastewater treatment services.    
“While we are very encouraged by these positive results, NI Water is committed to continuing with its programme of work.  During 2008/09 almost £100 million was invested in new or up-graded wastewater treatment works.  Over the 3 year period 2007/08 to 2009/10 NI Water will have invested over £265 million in these services.   This significant investment has enabled NI Water to begin to redress the legacy of under-investment and will help us to match or exceed performance levels of similar UK water companies by 2014. 
“However, further challenges lie ahead and investment must continue to enable us to maintain and improve on these results. We will continue to work closely with our economic and environmental regulators, the Consumer Council and other stakeholders to secure the future of wastewater services across Northern Ireland.” 

ENDS
NOTES TO EDITORS: 
1. Since 1 April 2007, with the transfer of responsibility for delivery of water and sewerage services from Water Service to a government owned company, NI Water, and its resultant loss of crown immunity, NIEA is now regulating NIW discharges under the Water (Northern Ireland) Order 1999 in the same manner as for any other discharger.
2. Northern Ireland Environment Agency (NIEA), the former Environment and Heritage Service (EHS) is Northern Ireland’s environmental regulator, and is an agency of DOE.  

3. NIEA is responsible for regulation of discharges to the water environment from the Water Utility sector.

For further information, please contact the Press Office on 028 9035 4710 or email press.office@niwater.com.
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